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The lumbering operation is in full swing on the newly added section of Jack Rummel’s  layout, 
one of two layouts featured during the September 25th Tour.  For more info and photos, see 
Joe Baldwin’s  write-up on page 7.  Our October meeting features the annual members-only 
“feeding frenzy” at Caboose Hobbies, and, yes, there will be a model contest for “Passenger 
Rolling Stock.”  Join us Thursday, October 14th  for a 5:30 PM Mexican dinner at the Blue 
Bonnet Café , then waddle across the street to Caboose Hobbies, 500 S. Broadway  in 
Denver   where the doors will open at 7:00 PM and shopping will start soon thereafter.  Don’t 
miss it!  (Photo by Joe Baldwin .) 
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     I wonder if all of us realize how fortunate we are to live in close proximity to two excellent model 
railroading stores.  Caboose Hobbies , at 500 S. Broadway in Denver, and Mizell Trains and Hobbies , at 

3051 W. 74th Ave. in Westminster have each been serving the needs of area 
modelers for a whole lot of years.  Picture yourself living in 
Idaho, South Dakota or central Wyoming and you will get 
a sense of the point that I am making. 
     When I came to Colorado in the late 1960s, I can recall 
prowling 15th Street in downtown Denver and finally 
locating Glen Brazelton’s little hole-in-the-wall shop called 
Caboose Hobbies, where the Athearn kits were stacked to 
the ceiling and the expensive stuff was behind a few glass 
display cases.  Glen must have done something right 
because his humble beginning ultimately morphed into the 
present location at 500 S. Broadway which modestly bills 
itself as “The World’s Largest Train Store.” 

     I’m embarrassed to say that I have never been to Mizell’s, but those who have 
visited over the years have always given good reports.  And both stores have certainly 
been very charitable towards the Boulder Model Railroad Club.  Thanks to them, we 
have had $10 gift certificates to give away each month for several years.  Caboose has 
generously donated buildings and rolling stock for our raffle layout and has contributed 
door prizes for our annual Train Show.  Mizell has regularly rented table space from us 
in the vendors’ corner of our Show. 
     Now it is time for our annual members-only, private shopping night at Caboose, with 
10-15% discounts on much of their merchandise.  Mizell, I am told, will give an on-the-
spot discount if you identify yourself as belonging to the BMRC.  Both of these 
extensions of generosity are just one more reason to be a member of this club. 
     As we stroll through the aisles on the night of October 14th, filling our baskets and 
mentally calculating how much we are saving, it’s important to express our gratitude to 
the folks at Caboose Hobbies.  It’s also worth remembering that we are lucky to have 
such excellent sources of model railroading merchandise so close at hand.  Retailing has changed over the 
years, and e-commerce has put a serious dent in the viability of many brick-and-mortar stores.  It pays to 
support the establishments that support us in return—especially when you need that odd piece or part, you 
need it NOW and you know that you can find it in less than an hour’s drive from your layout! 
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Official publication of the Boulder Model Railroad Club, P.O. Box 1851, 
Boulder, CO 80306.  The BMRC meets on the second Thursday of 
each month at 7:15 pm at the American Legion Hall, 1150 Pine, in 
Louisville.  We are on the Internet at: 

 <http://www.bouldermodelrailroadclub.org>.  
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
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President -  Bill Bradley — 

Vice-President  - Bruce Kasson — 
Secretary - Ethan Eilertsen—  
Treasurer - John O’Donnell  -  

                      Past President  - Doug Wright — 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
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The TELLTALES  welcomes articles, art, cartoons, puzzles, classifieds, 
workshop hints and other model railroading related materials.    Mail or 
e-mail all contributions and/or changes of address to: 

Jack Rummel, TELLTALES  Editor 
6490 Monarch Park Court 

Niwot, CO 80503  �   Tel: 303-652-3903 �   jtrummel@comcast.net 
 

CABOOSE HOBBIES MURAL 

MIZELL’S  WALL OF TRAINS 
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Keeping on Track! 
     Well, fall is here, with more time to spend inside 
working on your favorite projects.  I hope to work on my Z 
layout after over two months on other things.  At the 
August meeting I picked up the July ’09 copy of Railway 
Modeler.  It had an article by Grahame Hedges on “10 

tips for N gauge - Ways to improve your 
N gauge layout.”  It was a quick read and 
I thought this could apply to any scale 
and many of you practice most if not all 
of them.  But, then maybe not, so here is 
the list, with a fraction of the text as a 
brief outline: 
1) Ballast the track properly - ballasting it 
deeply, up to the same level as the top of 

the (ties), and use decent scale ballast - or at least the 
finest you can find. 
2) Paint the rail sides - suitable color to blend it into a 
homogeneous and realistic looking railway 
3) Change any bright shiny wheels - Particularly those 
older ones with huge 'pizza cutting’ flanges and wide 
road roller-looking treads, for the current finer profile and 
chemically blackened ones. 
4) Close up the large coupling gaps between wagons, 
coaches, and locos - Although often claimed to allow the 
stock to negotiate tight 'train set' bends, the gap can 
usually be reduced significantly. 
5) Remove the standard ‘Rapido’ coupler from the front of 
locos - Add detail with appropriate brake hose connection 
pipes and realistic, or dummy couplers 
6) Tone down bright and glossy finishes especially on rolling 
stock - work with some careful weathering, or with a few 
passes of an airbrush loaded with a suitable grime color 
7) Make sure the structures are properly ‘planted’ in the 
ground – make buildings with foundations, or foot that 
can be sunk in to the ground, building up the surface 
level around them, or simply using scatter material and 
vegetation to hide the joint lines. 
8) Improve and individualize kits and 'ready to place' 
buildings - do not end up with a repetitive collection of 
common models. Repaint features such as doors, lintels, 
fascia boards, whitewashing walls.  Add home-made 
lean-tos, extensions, porches, and details such as TV 
aerials and dishes, gutters and down pipes, etc. (scratch 
builders don’t need this) 
9) Try to ensure the layout has an overall consistency - 
Although it’s claimed that smaller scale items can be 
used at the rear of a layout to help 'force perspective', 
this is difficult to achieve 
10) Finally, develop a critical eye - strive to select and use 
the best; and do not make assumptions about the prototype, 
refer to the real railway for reference and inspiration. 
     I try to practice most of these on my Z layout, but it’s 
hard to do it all and sometimes you want to do something 
atypical for effect, like a monkey or two.  Many of you 
have these things in mind all the time, but I like a brief list 

to remind me and I listed them here.   
 
     Thanks to Steve Mudd  and Jack Rummel  for opening 
their homes last month so that we could see their layout 
work.  Also, thanks to Loren Blaney  for his follow-up 
workshop on assembly of a RR Crossing Signal System.   
 
     Remember, if you would like to have fun and contribute 
to your club as an officer, please contact one of the 
Election Committee members; Ethan Eilertsen  (Chair), 
Jon Bond , or Earle Cate .  Elections for 2011 officers will 
be at our November 11th meeting. 
 
     Please join us at the upcoming meeting, October 14th. 
This month’s meeting is at Caboose Hobbies so bring your 
charge cards.  There will be a brief meeting at 7:00 PM, 
with discount buying until 8:30.  Dinner before, to socialize, 
is at 5:30 PM at the Blue Bonnet, across the street from 
Caboose.  Carpooling is recommended. 
����
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     As you all know - the Train Show is coming up in 
December.  I will have sign up sheets for volunteering at 
the Show at the October Caboose Hobbies meeting.  The 
main tasks we need volunteers  for are:  Show set up & 
tear down; admission ticket sales; raffle ticket sales; door 
prize "manager" and roving security .  We will probably 
also need some extra train operators for the HO modules 
(fun stuff !!)  over the weekend.  You can sign up for a 
specific task at a specific time or sign up for a specific 
block of time to do whatever is needed.  
     In addition there will be a sign up sheet for Club 
tables. Anyone can request a table for a demonstration, 
display, mini- clinic etc. These are always some of the 
most popular features of the Show - much appreciated by 
the public as they get to see the hobby of model 
railroading close up & personalized by YOU !!  
     I would like to thank (again) Chris Komloski & Steve 
Spear for heading up the raffle layout project for this 
year’s show.   It seems each year for the past several 
years we outdo ourselves as far as the raffle layout is 
concerned and I am sure this year will be no exception!!  I 
would also like to put in a plug for Caboose Hobbies, our 
hosts for the October meeting; their generous donation 
makes the  raffle layout possible!   

—Roy Johnson , Show Chair 
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Locomotive Servicing Terminals 

By Marty McGuirk 
     Many, if not most, model railroaders have a locomotive servicing area somewhere on their layout.  

After all, it’s around the locomotive servicing terminals – in the roundhouse, on the turntable, 
under the coaling tower, or at the fueling racks – that the pace of railroading slows down enough 
for us to get a close-up look and really study the fine details of locomotives and their operations.  
It stands to reason that such a place makes an ideal centerpiece for any model railroad layout. 
     The Model Railroader’s Guide to Locomotive Servicing Terminals first offers a comparison of 
the steam era terminal versus the diesel era terminal.  What are the different requirements, what 
are the similarities?  The book then goes into detail about the purpose and design of both diesel 
and steam servicing facilities.  How might you model an ash pit, wash racks, fuel racks, 
turntables, etc.? 
     Also helpful is the discussion of the modeling trade-offs between space and terminal 

features.  Marty McGuirk details the selection of a prototype, and then the tradeoffs of including various 
components of the servicing facility. For example, the author says he’s never met a model railroader 
who didn’t want a turntable on the layout.  The problem is the huge space requirements for such a 
facility.  One possibility offered is to include the tracks to the roundhouse, but paint the facility onto the 
background, or simply have the tracks end and leave the rest to the imagination. 
     You may want to borrow The Model Railroader’s Guide to Locomotive Servicing Terminals, and then 
re-evaluate your treatment of servicing facilities on your model railroad! 
                                                                                                        —Bruce Macdonald , Book Librarian 
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     Thanks to new member, Dave Hagler , we've been nudged into the 21st century. He donated 597 "High 
Country Rails," which is our first widescreen DVD! This slick 55-minute production, originally aired on KRMA 
TV channel 6, is actually two shows that cover many of Colorado’s popular tourist railroads.  
     The first show begins with a tour inside the roundhouse of the Durango & Silverton Narrow Gauge 
Railroad . As many as four trains a day (hauled by steamers 478, 481, 482 and 497) are needed to 
accommodate demand at the height of the season.  Next is the Leadville, Colorado & Southern Railroad . 
President Stephanie Olson tells how she and her husband bought it and revitalized it for tourists. "Cloud 
City" rivaled Denver in the 1880s with a population of 30,000. 
     The Ski Train  gets covered in both shows. When there's no snow, you can take your mountain bike up 
the lift and zip down 50 miles of trails, or over a 1000 miles of trails in the area. Even back during the 
construction of the west portal of the Moffat Tunnel, the area was seen as desirable for skiing. It later 
became Winter Park. 
     Cumbres & Toltec  provides a ride aboard the Galloping Goose. Rio Grande created this gasoline-powered 
kludge in their Ridgway shops (south of Montrose) to preserve railroad service during lean times in the 1930s.  
The Manitou & Pikes Peak Cog Railway  ascends grades as steep as 26% to get to the top of this fourteener.  
The Cripple Creek Railroad  inherited its name from an incident involving a cow crossing a creek. It's explained 
that narrow gauge was created to navigate the rugged mountains; and because it was smaller, it could be built 
cheaper and faster for the rush to haul gold ore to smelters. "The railway heard the tales of the prospectors and 
miners, and looked westward toward the land of new promise." 
     The second show, entitled "Railways," begins with the Georgetown Loop . Like so many layouts, the loop 
was needed to provide a manageable grade, in this case, to reach the mines at Silver Plume. 
An unexpected railroad is that of Coors '. Although it never leaves the property, 75% of their beer is 
ultimately distributed throughout the country via rail - in specially constructed boxcars, not tank cars!  Next is 
a visit to Tiny Town  with its 15-inch gauge "Cinder Bell" and similarly scaled town.  The final segment is 
aboard a modern train - Amtrak's preservation of the California Zephyr . Denver to Glenwood Springs is 
perhaps Amtrak's most scenic route. It's observed that because of the more leisurely travel aboard train, the 
people are nice and outgoing; whereas those who travel by airline are just the opposite.                     
                                                                                                                                          —Loren Blaney , 
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     The October 14th meeting will be our annual 
shopping trip to Caboose Hobbies.  We  will have 
dinner at the Blue Bonnet Café (across the street 
from Caboose) at 5:30 PM, and then assemble at 
Caboose at 7:00 PM.  We will start with a short 
business meeting, we will consider nominations 
for the coming year, vote on contest entries and 
then shop until 8:30 PM.  Expect a 15% discount 
except for DCC-related equipment, which will 
have a 10% discount.   Caboose Hobbies’ 
address is 500 South  Broadway, Denver. �  
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  The HO Special 
Interest Group will 

meet off the regular schedule on Thursday, 
October 7th from 7:00 PM at Frank Smucker's 
place (900 - 37th Street, Boulder) to keep 
working on module items and gearing up for the 
Train Show in early December.   The HO SIG 
will meet again in October on Monday, October 
18th at Bruce Dickerhofe’s  home, 1237 S 
Mesa Ct, Superior, to work on his main line 
tracks.  These should be very fun and 
interesting times.  If you have any questions, 
please feel free to email or call Bruce .  As 
always, those meetings are at 7:00 PM until  ? ? 

—Frank Smucker 
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OCTOBER 1990 
     Jerry Wilson’s PFM 0-6-0 pulling his scratch-
built water car on his scratch-built trestle made a 
striking photo for the October cover. 
     Forty-seven members showed up to listen to 
Doug Geiger’s feature presentation on Dynatrol 
and other electronic systems that allowed “two or 
more engines to run simultaneously and 
independently of each other on the same track 
without block wiring”.  Amazing what has 
developed in the intervening 20 years, eh? 
     Yup, it was a typo that credited “Tom Broom” 
with first place in the September photo contest.  It 
was actually “Tom Brunner” with his photo of the 
Hermosa water tank, of course!  The October 
contest featured Wooden Structures, and Les 
Morris built a LCL HO Freight Station for first 
place.  Second place went to Clif Korlaske  for his 
HOn3 Water Tank, and Jack Rummel  won third 
for his HO Passenger Station. 
     Some discussion suggested that the club was 
an “organization”, and not a “club”, thus the logo 
should say “BMRO”.  Comments/suggestions 
were solicited, and apparently, filed in the round 
file. 
     Jerry Wilson reported that the Northern 
Colorado Live Steamers had a very active year, 
growing to 22 members, and that their October 
meeting would be at Ken Kafka’s for his “golden 
spike” ceremony on his 18” gauge railroad. 
     Much press was given to the upcoming annual 
Show and to requests for candidates for 1991 
officers.  Ron Haverstock gave a clinic at the 
National NMRA Convention on “Dispatching”.  
The Depot was expected to stay at the same 
location through April, 1991,  and be moved to 
Central Park by June, 1991.  And the month 
closed out with a treasury balance of $3,688.81. 
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September Contest   
     Results from the September “Open” contest 
are currently unavailable, and although observers 
report that a large number of entries were 
displayed, no photos were taken.  We will try to 
have a report in the November TELLTALES. 
     October’s topic is “Passenger Rolling Stock” 
and entries will be displayed and judged in the 
Caboose Hobbies meeting room prior to the 
shopping. 
     Your peripatetic contest chair, Dennis 
Balchunas , will be there to handle the details.   �

Contest Topics For 2010  
Oct         Passenger Rolling Stock (1 car or more) 
Nov        Industries Served Directly by the RR 
Dec        Model of the Year (Contest winners only)�



HALLOWEEN FUN .   
     The end of this month will find little ghosts and 
goblins as well as a variety of other real-life children 
ranging from monsters to Sleeping Beauties 
wandering our prototype streets.  This realization 
prompts me to suggest that a really attractive model 
diorama could be built to reflect this season.  
     Many layouts have a small segment of a city 
scene with a row of residential structures set back 
from a common street and sidewalk by lawns of 

green grass.  The front porch of each 
residence could have orange-painted, 
nearly-spherical, things (BBs, unpopped 
popcorn kernels, etc) with some black 
dots of paint suggesting elements of a 
face on them.  The lawns could have 
commercial figures modified with light-
colored threads or some "fuzz" glued 
around arm, neck, and leg openings 

suggesting the straw fillings inside a "scarecrow".  
Don't forget to reduce the detail on the figure's 
clothing and face.   
     Cotton could be "picked" and "teased" to 
suggest spider webs.  Many homes decorate their 
yards with stalks of corn and other dried plant 
matter that represents the harvest season.  A 
temporary gravestone could be placed in the yard; 
and an arm off an unused scale person could 
project up out of the ground for a ghoulish effect. 
     You will need groups of costumed children in a 
semicircle around lighted front doors with an adult 
person standing at the open door handing out 
Trick-or-Treat items.  Blackened modeling clay 
can build witches hats. White-painted clay below 
the shoulders can simulate a sheet wrapped 
around a "ghost".  A bit of gauzy pink fabric 
wrapped around (or just pink fuzz glued to) a little 
girl figure could represent a fairy princess. 
     Hissing black cats with hunched backs 
(modeling clay) and temporary blood spatters here 
and there would enhance the image.  Perhaps a 
horse-drawn wagon with modeled hay beneath 
more children could be passing through the 
scene.  Devilish imps could be modeled running 
away from a tipped-over outhouse.  Perhaps, a 
model automobile could have its wheels filed flat 
and small bits of black rubber glued to the bottom 
to simulate a parked car with all four tires deflated 

by some pranksters. 
     Practically, however, a model railroad and all 
its scenic enhancements are to be viewed year 
around.  I wonder if such a modeled seasonal 
scene might not even detract from a layout when 
viewed another time of the year. 
     Reflecting on this thought prompts me to 
suggest a removable section of scenery - say, 
three residences wide - that might be replaced by 
different seasonal scenes.  I can see an Easter 
setting with children looking for surprises under 
bushes and behind trees and/or an Easter Parade 
in progress down the street.  A couple of months 
later, American flags could be placed on every house 
in the row with walking and talking groups of people 
dressed in various red, white, and blue garments.   
     Early fall could display the diorama discussed 
above.  The end of the year could display 
Christmas decorations, snow on the ground, and 
outdoor trees brightly lit.  Figures could be 
modified to show them holding a number of gaily-
wrapped boxes.  A final replacement panel of 
structures could be free of any seasonal 
decorations for all viewing times other than a 
week before the seasonal events.  ����� �
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COMING CLEAN 
     Dust and dirt look great as applied weathering, but 
the real stuff just isn't good for models. If your layout 
has been idle over the summer months, chances are 
everything needs a good cleaning. 
     While an air compressor or canned air will make 
quick work of the job, they can actually cause more 
problems. First, they simply blow dust back into the 
air, and it will eventually land right back on your 
railroad. And a sudden blast of air can send details 
flying that you thought were securely in place. 
     Vacuum cleaners take dust out of the air, but will 
also remove loose items. Before vacuuming, tape an 
old nylon stocking or a small piece of cheesecloth 
over the nozzle. This will pull in the dust and make it 
easy to salvage any loose details. 
     Delicate and highly detailed rolling stock can be 
cleaned away from the layout using soft, broad 
brushes. Large flat artist's paintbrushes, or soft 
dusting brushes used to apply makeup will reach into 
nook and crannies, loosening dust without disturbing 
details. �    
Text Reproduced in part from Walthers E-Update newsletter. 
Courtesy of Wm. K. Walthers, Inc., Newsletter 9-5-10. 
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 Ron Renner  

Ron’s  father always had a model railroad in the house, so Ron took 
to the hobby at an early age and has continued for 40+ years.  He 
joined the BMRC about two years ago and his 550 sq. ft. layout, the 

Wind River RR, has been featured twice on our layout tours already. 
     Steam is a feature on Ron’s  layout, which is set in the 1950s and features Rio 
Grande, BN and Rock Island power.  He uses Lenz DCC and Rail Ops software to 
guide his trains through the Rocky Mountains and southern Utah.  He considers 
himself a builder, operator, photographer and has done some custom work for others. 
    Ron is retired and lives with his wife, Judy, in north Denver.  His layout is 95% 
complete and he hosts an operating session on the third Friday night of each month (“All are welcome!  
Come and join in,” he says).  When not planning, creating scenery or running trains, he enjoys camping 
and bike riding. 

     by Joe Baldwin 
JACK RUMMEL’S D&RGW and TABERNASH LUMBER COMPANY 

     Saturday was a busy day at the Rummel  house as 18 
model railroaders visited and toured Jack's  layout.  There is 
a charm unique to the creation of  such a layout.  
Sometimes it is the majesty of a city, with details that boggle 
the mind.   It is easy to miss that bicycle hanging in the 
garage, a wedding party outside a church or simply the hole 
in the ground that will one day be a new building.  But to 
those of us who are familiar with 
Jack's  work, our eyes rush to the 
new,  and it’s hard to miss the 
mountain that now dominates his 
layout room, below which is the 

new  - rather, “old” -  Tabernash Lumber Company.  
Jack entertained us as he operated two trains, one 
a  2-4-4-2 articulated-powered log train, the other a 
long D&RGW coal train pulled by a trio of SD-40T2 
tunnel motors.  These trains kept him 
jumping around throwing turnouts and trying 
to keep everything flowing smoothly. 
     We saw Jack's  lumber mill last year at 
the club, so I knew what to expect from the 
Best Modeler of 2009, but seeing a diorama 
is not the same as seeing it planted quietly in 

the middle of a huge layout.  Jack's  not content with one roundhouse, 
or even two turntables for that matter.  Nestled behind the TLC is its own 
special roundhouse and turntable.  Perched in each stall is a unique 
locomotive badged for the TLC.  But as I looked about the rest of the 
expansive layout,  I started noticing the TLC livery was not isolated to just the roundhouse; his talents 
were simply everywhere. 
 

STEVE MUDD’S ATCHESON TOPEKA & SANTA FE    
     As a fellow Santa Fe fan, I was full of anticipation as I entered Steve Mudd’s  home in north 
Longmont.  Word had reached my ears that "Steve's  got a lot of hardware but it's only on plywood."  
What should I expect; what will I see?  Heck, I almost did not want to go down there.  It would not have 
been possible for anyone to prepare me for what I was to see.  Yep, the place is “Plywood & Pacific,” 
no doubt about it.  But what a misnomer.   I found his layout to be one of the 

CONTINUED ON PAGE 8 



most fascinating and interesting layouts I've had the pleasure of visiting.  It is 
complex, a point to point with over 300 feet of mainline;  a two level empire with a helix.  You are not 
going to walk in and quickly figure out where things are going.  No, it takes a guide to navigate.  
     Jon Bond  was operating a long coal train which was running throughout the 

room flawlessly.   Steve's  friend Jack 
White was there serving as dispatcher, 
switchman and brakeman.   I know this, 
because when Jon  said he had to go, 
Steve threw the controller into my hand 
and said, “You are the new engineer, Joe.”   
“No, Steve, I just like to watch, I am a rail 
fan not an engineer.”  My words fell on 
deaf ears.  Quickly, I learned the most 
important man in the room was Jack White!  

Whatever he said, I did.  “Stop here... 
wait there... everything is OK, Joe, 
keep it steady.”   Whew, the pressure 
was on now! 
     Back to the layout.  I've never, 
ever, seen so much ATSF hardware 
in my life!  Brass locomotives were 
everywhere, not just in the big display 
cabinet upstairs.  And the time frame 
was from, say, 1945 to 1959, so you 

could see everything you ever dreamed about.  There were 
heavyweight passenger cars all over, and these were not just shake the 
box or RTR either.  As you may recall, Steve is a kit basher.  He cuts 
passenger cars apart, reconfigures them and the results are simply 
amazing.  My eyes just roll back in my head as he starts explaining the 
nuances of this car or that one.  I did finally see a horse car, something I 
had to ask what it was for. Hauling horses of course, something the old 
west would be interested in.  
     I could not make up my mind about what I liked the most down there, 

but of this you can be sure, I am petitioning Steve for a private tour where I 
can better concentrate on his fascinating railroad.  At least I knew the 
difference between and FT and an F-7, or were they F-7s?  My bet is they 
were both down there.  Heck, I’ve got some F-3s and F-7s myself and I still 
cannot tell the differences! 
     I suppose until I was 40 years old, I'd never seen any home train layout 
that had any scenery to speak of .  Usually it was just plywood and maybe a 
little paint, but certainly nothing like what we have grown to expect on our 
BMRC layout tours.  When I compare the charm and downright beauty of 
Steve's  layout in contrast to what I'd always seen in my younger days, I 
have to tell you, his pike is just about perfect.  If it were my layout, I might 
consider it perfect as it is.  One of the really wonderful things about Steves 

layout is that he has chosen super reliable code 100 with Peco turnouts so his track is rock solid.  In the 
more than an hour I was there, I never saw a derailment nor was there a balky locomotive, as the trains 
just kept rolling by.  Steve, I'll be calling soon!  
 

OCTOBER’S LAYOUT TOUR 
     Reserve October 30th to see what you miss when you stay at home.  We have one more layout tour 
this year, so I'd suggest you save the 30th where we will tour the layouts of Doug Geiger, John Parker 
and Joe Baldwin .  Mark it on your calendar. 
 

(Photos by Loren Blaney ,  Keith Bobo , Joe Baldwin  and Jack Smith.)  

CONTINUED FROM PAGE 7 
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     The September 2010 meeting of the BMRC 
was held at the Louisville American Legion Hall, 
preceded by dinner. There were 31 members 
and guests for dinner, 52 members and 1 guest 
for the meeting. Jerry Gilland  brought with him 
his new service-dog-in-training “Casey” , who 
has taken over the job of Yardmaster from Cody .   
     President Bill Bradley  opened the meeting at 
7:15 with new business. Bill  introduced the 2011 
Election Committee, comprised of Jon Bond, 
Earle Cate and Ethan Eilertsen . Any club 
member wishing to run for office for 2011 should 
contact any member of this committee. Offices 
available are President, Vice President, 
Treasurer, and Secretary. Bill  also announced 
that Warren Hester  was recovering from knee 
replacement surgery. Jon Bond had an update 
on Hank of Hank’s Model Trains - he’s out of the 
hospital after suffering from a heart attack and 
stroke. His store has remained open, and he has 
a collection of vintage HO- and N-scale 
equipment for sale there.  
     Vice President Bruce Kasson  introduced the 
Show and Tell table. Jerry Wilson  brought in an 
S-scale passenger car he built from a photo, 
using CAD software to develop the drawings. 
Jerry Bengtson  showed a hand-built turnout he 
made using Fastrax jigs. Jerry Gilland  
announced he has a neighbor who will be selling 
approximately 70 HO scale cars - the sale date is 

upcoming.  Mike Mead  donated two railroad 
rulebooks to the club library - one from the BN and 
one from the D&RGW. Buzz Allen  has one display 
case remaining of the two he put up for sale last 
month. Act fast if you are interested! Roy Johnson  
showed some N-scale equipment for the raffle 
layout. Loren Blaney  donated a DC power supply 
to the club, and had a few leftover detection 
circuits to give away. Doug Wright  brought in a 
stack of 2010 BNSF calendars for the taking, and 
John Mantey  was giving away some HO 
equipment. 
     The program for the evening was three mini-
clinics centered on scenery and weathering.  
     Chuck Everitt  demonstrated his technique of 
using finely-ground salt as an aid to realistically 
weather plastic kits. His method uses salt as a 
means of removing the top layer of paint applied to 
a model, revealing the layer below. This technique 
is very effective for simulating peeling paint found 
on old structures.  
     Jerry Gilland  demonstrated a technique he 
developed for making rock walls and foundations 
of real rocks. He uses pea gravel sized for the 
scale, and colored acrylic latex caulk to bond the 
gravel together, and to simulate mortar joints 
between the rocks. The finishing touch to Jerry’s 
method is to use a piece of glass to embed the pea 
gravel into the caulk, which makes the surface flat 
and pushes the caulk up around the gravel for the 
mortar-joint effect.  
     Buzz Allen  showed methods of weathering 
wood and metal. For wood, Buzz textures it first, 
using a razor saw, dental tools and a wirebrush in 
a Dremel tool. Next, the wood is stained and 
colored using India ink and alcohol mixtures, as 
well as wood stains, shoe dye  and “Stain Sticks”. 
The key is to use alcohol as the diluent - it does 
not cause wood to warp. For metal, Buzz uses 
PCB etchant from Radio Shack, that he neutralizes 
with a baking soda and water mixture. He cautions 
to use plastic tools and containers, and to discard 
the used solution carefully.  
     The last topic of the evening was the modeling 
contest, this month’s topic was “Anything Goes” 
run by our backup Contest Coordinator Jerry 
Wilson .  
     The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 PM. 

—Ethan Eilertsen , Secretary 
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Oct. 14—BMRC Meeting, Caboose Hobbies, 500 
S. Broadway, Denver, 7:00 PM (Dinner at 6 PM at 
Blue Bonnet Café, 457 S. Broadway). 
Oct. 30-31—Trick or Treat Train, Colorado Rail-
road Museum, Golden. 
Nov. 11—BMRC Meeting & Swap Meet, American 
Legion, 1150 Pine, Lsvl., 7:15 PM (Dinner 6 PM) 
Nov. 20—Swap Meet, at Green Mtn. Presbyterian 
Church, 12900 W. Alameda Pkwy. at Mississippi, 
Lakewood (Note new location! ) - 9AM to Noon. 
Dec. 4, 11-12, 18—Santa Express Train, Colorado 
Railroad Museum, Golden. 
Dec. 9—BMRC Meeting, annual holiday family 
dinner; speaker: John Fielder.  American Legion, 
1150 Pine, Louisville, dinner 6PM, meeting 7:15PM 
Dec. 11-12—BMRC Annual Train Show, Boulder 
County Fairgrounds, Longmont. 
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THE INTERNET AS A MODELING RESOURCE 
     Many of our members already know this, but I 

am always amazed at the tremendous 
resource we have in the Internet.  One 
can find information, pictures and hobby-
specific help on just about any subject, 
using a search engine.  As examples, I 
recently wanted more ideas for planning 
for an expansion to my layout.  A search 
on “model+railroad+track+plans” brought 
up thousands of pages of articles and 
ideas.  So many, in fact, that the 

challenge was to sort and find the best ideas.    
     I also want to add a road on a mountainside.   
A simple search on “mountainside roads” under 
“Google Images” brought hundreds of pictures, 
which were very helpful.   The point is this – if you 
are not using the Internet to gather tips and ideas 
for your dioramas or layouts, you are missing a 
tremendous resource.   
     On another note, I think our club does and 
excellent job of using the Internet.  Jack 
Rummel’s preparation and distribution of our 
excellent newsletter is an example, and Joe 
Baldwin  has done an equally fine job of 
implementing our new web site.   These two 
efforts present a very professional image to those 
interested in our Club.   
     Another Internet-based resource is a magazine 
called “Model Railroad Hobbyist.”  Your should 
check this out – I have found it to be a useful 
resource for modeling tips and layout ideas. 
     A reminder that our October meeting is our 
annual Caboose shopping trip.  And our 
November meeting will feature modeling tips from 
our members as well as a swap meet.  Upcoming 
meeting plans include using computer software as 
a tool for designing and building structures.   
     Finally, email me (brucekasson@mac.com) 
with tips you would like to share at the November 
meeting.  We plan on presenting 10 five-minute 
modeling tips.  Share your knowledge and 
experience with your fellow modelers!     
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     At last report Warren Hester  was recovering 
nicely from knee replacement 
surgery.  We’ll look forward to 
seeing you at a future 
meeting, Warren !  
�

Next TELLTALES  Deadline 
 
Submissions for the November TELLTALES should be 
sent no later than October 30, 2010 .   —Ed. 
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     Thomas The Tank Engine ran at the Colorado 
Railroad Museum the last three weekends in 
September.   Over 20,000 people rode the train 
over the three weekends. 

—Roy Johnson  
 

(Photo by Roy Johnson)  
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